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It is now two years since the first issue of the journal, a good time to 
reflect on its success and how it fits with the current mental health 
and learning disabilities research and service agendas. We set out to 
have an emphasis on practice based research and developments, 
with contributions from a range of practitioners, service users and 
carers.  The content of the five issues published so far, and feedback 
from readers, suggests this has been successful and that the journal 
has found a niche in the market.  To reinforce the service user 
involvement aspect of the journal we hope that we will soon have a 
service user member of the Editorial Board.  We believe the journal 
gives opportunities for more novice researchers, service users, 
carers and professionals alike, to publish in a peer reviewed journal 
and to stimulate debates through our points of view section. We have 
been pleased to host very well-published authors as well as complete 
newcomers and feel that this mix of style and experience enhances 
the range of contributions and makes the journal accessible, and of 
interest, to a wide range of people.  
 
NHS Research and Development (R & D) funding is currently 
undergoing significant restructuring and there is much speculation 
about how this will affect mental health and learning disabilities 
research in general and practice based research in particular. The 
new application process for R&D priorities and needs programmes is 
ongoing and it is apparent that the emphasis is to fund stronger, 
more coherent and national programmes with impact on NHS 
priorities and needs, based around strong Trust and University 
partnerships.  There are also additional opportunities for funding of 
specific projects.  A consequence will be fewer programmes and 
potentially there could be very few covering mental health and 
learning disabilities.  At this stage it is difficult to predict the impact of 
this on the journal.  Despite a greater centralisation of programmes, 
we hope there will still be an opportunity for smaller projects to fit 
within the ambit of the programmes.  We would expect this to be 
particularly true of user-led and user-focused projects which will 
continue to be an important priority nationally and for this journal.  
 
 


